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1. Bill Number:   SB495E 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Edwards 
 
3.  Committee: Senate Committee on Rehabilitation and Social Services 
 
4. Title: Jewelry store license 

 
5. Summary:   The proposed bill creates a jewelry store license, which (i) may be granted to a 

permanent retail establishment in which at least 75 percent of its annual sales come from the 
sale of jewelry and (ii) authorizes the licensee to serve two five-ounce glasses of wine or two 
12-ounce glasses of  beer to any bona fide customer. The bill establishes state and local 
license fees for such license. 

 
 The bill contains an enactment clause. 
 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary (see Item #8) 
 
8. Fiscal Implications:  The proposed bill creates a new license type for jewelry store licensees 

and establishes the license fee at $100. 
 
 According to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority (“ABC”), it is unknown as to how 

many jewelry store establishments exist in the Commonwealth that meet requirements of the 
proposed bill. The bill will require ABC to process applications, conduct licensing 
inspections and address compliance-related complaints. However, the overall impact on ABC 
Enforcement Division resources cannot be determined nor can the amount of revenue that 
would be generated by this new license fee. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority 
  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 
  
11. Other Comments:  None 
 


